The High Bridge Board of Education has set new goals for the 2025-2026 school year.

- Continue working to achieve full board certification from the New Jersey School Boards Association. Board Certification recognizes the full board's commitment to effective governance and continuous improvement through training. The certification process shows that the Board has successfully completed several areas of training, allowing them to function as an effective Board of Education.
 - Engage in professional development that will support the administration in achieving district goals
- 2. Build upon and continue to improve public relations, communication, and strengthen our community relationships.
 - Hold public information sessions
 - Optimize the new website
 - Attend Back to school night and other school events
- 3. Review the district curricula to give board members familiarity in order to make well informed decisions and promote student achievement.
 - Invite staff members once per month to present on programs and/or projects
 - Review curricula and discuss at work sessions